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Date: Tuesday 2nd July

Dear Parents/Carers,

It is hard to believe seven months have passed since I took up my post as Headteacher. It has been an incredibly rewarding time thanks to our superb staff and pupils and the support and encouragement given by you, our parents and carers. There have been a huge number of achievements, too many to list, and some of these will be recognised in celebration assemblies, in the last week of term. 

Our departing Year 6 pupils have worked hard all year and are very much looking forward to their Leavers’ Disco in two weeks. I would like to particularly thank Year 6 parents for the support you have given our pupils over the past 8 years, here at Roby Park. We wish our Year 6 pupils all the best for the future, in everything they do.
I would also like to thank the school Governors who give a huge amount of their time to support the effective running of the school and the H.S.A who have been working hard to raise funds to create extra opportunities for our pupils. Your work is very much appreciated.
Goodbyes
This is the time of year when we say farewell to a number of staff who move on to new opportunities:
· Mrs Svendsen, Mrs McKenna, Mrs Byrne, Miss Clarke and Mrs Jeffers will be leaving us as Midday Supervisors.  Over the many years, they have built wonderful relationships with staff and pupils and will be dearly missed. We would like to extend a special thank you to Doreen who has served us for 33 years and Lynn who has been with us for the past 25 years. You are very much part of the fabric of Roby Park.
· Mrs Woods, who has been with us for 22 years as a TA, Midday Supervisor and Breakfast Club Lead will also be departing us this Summer. Mrs Woods, you are an incredible and creative member of the team who is loved by everyone. There is nobody like you and we will miss your positive outlook and infectious laugh!
· Mrs Johnston, our wonderful Playworker in Rainbow Club, is retiring. The Rainbow Club children love you very much and you will be missed greatly. You have left big boots to fill.
· Mrs Nelson is retiring once and for all, after covering PPA time for the last two years!
· Mr Monaghan and Miss Fawcett are leaving us after joining our team temporarily, for 12 months. Our loss is another school’s gain. We wish you all the best in your careers.
· Mrs Armstrong is not returning to Roby Park as she is enjoying being a full time Mummy too much! Enjoy the best job in the world!
· Mrs Routledge is moving on to new opportunities and we thank her for all her support, for the children in her care.
· Mr Lundon is sadly leaving us due to ill health. Mr Lundon is very passionate about Roby Park and he is keen to stay in touch with us which we would love! We wish you all the best.
· Mrs McLoughlin, who has been at Roby Park for an incredible 29 years, is retiring this Summer. You have been committed and loyal to the children and school community for all that time. You have had a wonderful impact upon our school and you will be missed dearly, by all who know you. This is your time to put your feet up and relax! Thank you for your time, dedication and service.
I am sure you will all join with me in thanking them for their service to Roby Park Primary and wishing them well for the future.

New staff 

I am really excited to announce new teachers joining our team who will be fantastic additions to our team! We hope you will join us in giving a warm welcome to Miss Marras, Miss Lawler and Miss Bennett who will be a credit to Roby Park.

We also look forward to welcoming Mrs McCormick back from her secondment at St John Fisher Primary.

Senior Staffing Changes

I am really excited to announce following the retirement of Mrs McLoughlin, that Mrs Lyon has been promoted to Assistant Headteacher with responsibility for Inclusion. She will be leading on attendance, SEND, behaviour, inclusion and wellbeing. This is a fantastic opportunity which will allow us to support our most vulnerable pupils even more. Mrs Lyon will be out of class, giving more flexibility to meeting and supporting families and working with other agencies.
We have recently appointed staff as Leaders of Learning which means they will be responsible for leading phases across the school. Mrs Doyle is the Leader of Learning for EYFS; Mrs McCormick for Y1& 2 and Miss Worthington for Y3 – 6. These will be your first port of call, following the class teacher.
Teaching Assistants 
As of September, we are fortunate all of our teaching assistants will have increased hours which means there will be targeted support in the mornings for English and Maths, where needed, and high quality interventions during the afternoons, focusing on:

· Spelling
· Maths fluency
· Comprehension
· Speech and language 
· Social and emotional development 
· Wellbeing 
Our teaching assistants will also be running lunch times, ensuring we have high quality sports provision and supervision for our pupils. They will also be supported by our LSC sports coach, Catherine. This should help further improve behaviour at break times as well as engaging children in sports, impacting positively on their health and wellbeing.

Class Staffing Teams 

Class staffing teams for 2019-20 will be:

	Class
	Teachers
	Support Staff

	Nursery
	Mrs McCormick
	Mrs Garcia

	Reception
	Mrs Doyle
	Miss Blackmore

	Year 1
	Miss Bennett
	Mrs Marnell

Mrs Kinsella

	Year 2
	Mrs Cooke
	Mr Kettle

	Year 3
	Mrs D’Arcy
	Mrs Kinsella

	Year 4
	Miss Maras
	Mrs Wardle

Mrs Reid

	Year 5
	Miss Lawler
	Mrs Tucker

	Year 6
	Miss Worthington
	Mrs Watts


Rainbow Club and Breakfast Club

As of September, Mrs Jeffers will be running Breakfast Club and Mrs Wardle will be managing Rainbow Club, supported by Mrs Jeffers. Hours and pricing remain the same.

On 12th July, children will have Step Up Day, where they will spend time with their new class teacher. In the final week of term, transition letters will come home from your class teachers. 
Yours Faithfully
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Kat Allen

Headteacher
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